Weldon Library Board Minutes
August 15, 2023
The meeting was called to order by President Amanda Walters at 7:00 P.M. in the board meeting room of the Weldon Public Library.

The roll call was conducted by Secretary Sandra Sanders. Present were Christi Baker, Cherie Brittin, Carla Burton, Jered Shofner, Amanda Walters and Susan Westray.  Library Director, Lori Rich was also present as were Terry and Bonnie Lubbers, Decennial Committee members.
Minutes were presented from the July 18, 2023, board meeting. There was a motion by Susan Westray, seconded by Christi Baker, to accept the minutes of the July meeting as submitted. The vote was unanimous, 7-0.  
TREASURER’S REPORT was given by Christi Baker. The July beginning balance at First National was $1,503.24. Receipts for July were $16,855.34. The disbursements for the month were $14,029.55 ending in a balance of $4,329.03 on July 31, 2023. Payroll for July was also reviewed. There was a motion by Susan Westray, seconded by Carla Burton, to accept the reports as submitted. The vote was 7-0.

LIBRARIAN’S REPORT was given by Lori Rich.
Decennial Report has been updated with previous meetings information and currently has the Library’s estimated equalized assessment value entered for item II. D.  This will need to be updated with the actual number when it is received in December 2023.  The remainder of the report was reviewed.  Additions were suggested to item VII, Community Partnerships.  Angel Tree donations and United Methodist Church Halloween warming station were added.  It was determined in response to item XI, “What can we do better…?”, the Library can expand on its adult programming.  No other changes or additions were suggested.  The next meeting will be at the regularly scheduled board meeting on March 19, 2024.
Lori reported the first tax check has been received in the amount of $50,719.44.
Cloud Library Stats: July circulation for Illinois Heartland Library System totaled 27,584 items: 16,681 were eBooks, 10,903 were eAudiobooks. Pay-per-use eAudio totaled 1,550. 
Petty cash funds received for July totaled $166.03; monies from fines, copies and faxes totaled $23.00. Receipts from candy, sodas and coffee equaled $143.03.  Expenses were $3.72 for the month.

Tammy from the 4H Extension office will be conducting programs at the Village Hall on several Fridays before Peace Meal.  They will be from 10 am to 11 am.  Current programming is 9/8 Meal Planning, 10/6 Gardening and 11/10 Shopping and Budgeting.
Lori has been working on the programming for Early Dismissal Days.  September (9/6) will be the blender bike.  October will be a representative from the Miller Park Zoo.  November will tentatively feature a program from the extension office.  Sally the Clown has been booked for December.
Lori has asked Tori to take over the programming for the regular Wednesday programs and the Toddler Time on Friday.  In addition, Lori is looking for suggested names for the Wednesday program.

Lori received information on a “Lawyer in the Library” program.  The information received is for the 1st Judicial Circuit Court.  The Library will need to do research to determine both the feasibility and need for this service in our community as well as the availability of qualified legal professionals.  Note:  The service would provide guidance but not legal advice or representation.

Information on the 2023 Library Crawl was presented.  Lori would like our Library to participate this year.  We only became aware of this event when patrons asked if we were participating.  The crawl will be held October 1st through October 31st, 2023.  We will need to prepare “passports” for our patrons to begin the crawl. There was also discussion about providing a small handout to people participating.
Lori reported several subscription fees were coming due and their amounts:


Cloud Library Subscription Fee - $375.00


SHARE Membership Fee - $1,850.00


OCLC Services Fee - $232.04


WIX Website - $192.00

The funds from the Bayer Stem Grant have been received and Lori has started purchasing and receiving many Lego and Stem kits.

OLD BUSINESS
Review Per Capita Grant Requirements for FY2024.  


Remaining chapters 11 and 12 were reviewed by Amanda Walters.  Amanda suggested the Library staff pursue continuing education on youth and adult services, and reviewing the Library’s website to ensure it meets the ADA compliance requirements.
Draft Whistleblower Policy #37 was reviewed. A motion was made by Susan Westray, seconded by Christi Baker to adopt the policy as presented.  The vote was 7-0.  Per the policy, an auditor is required.  President Amanda Walters appointed Jered Shoffner to auditor for purposes of Policy #37.

Local records update.  Messages have been left by Lori without response.  Document disposal request has been submitted for approval.

Computer counter update:  Arteman’s took a trim sample to match the stain color on the support.
Carpet update:  new flooring will be installed the week of 9/11.  It is anticipated to take five days.  Material will be delivered on 9/8.  Books will be packed on 9/7 and 9/8 with furniture moved on 9/9.  Weldon Fertilizer has offered help with moving if necessary.

Automatic door maintenance update:  Lori did not find a code with a mandated maintenance schedule. Research found a maintenance contract for the doors would be over $800 per year.  Board discussed and decided to use a maintenance checklist for the doors and pay repairs as needed.
NEW BUSINESS
Public Hearing on Budget – no one present.

Review and Adopt Budget & Appropriation Ordinance 23-04.  A motion was made by Susan Westray, seconded by Cherie Brittin to approve Ordinance 23-04.  The motion passed with a vote of 7-0.  The ordinance was signed by the Vice President and Secretary. 
The Treasurer’s Annual Report is complete.  It was signed by President Amanda Walters and notarized.  Lori will file it with the County Treasurer.  Due date is September 1, 2023.  Notice of Availability of the Annual Treasure’s Report was signed by Secretary Sandra Sanders and will be sent to the Clinton Journal for publishing.
Comptroller’s Report:  Yearly info will be sent to Julie Floyd.  Delay was due to publishing error in June.

IPLAR is due on September 1, 2023.  It is complete and ready to submit.

West Bend Insurance:  Received another rate increase.  Property coverage was increased from $250,000 to $286,000.  It was discovered we were underinsured on the Surety Bond.  The requirement is that it is a minimum of 50% of revenue.  The bond was increased from $30,000 to $42,000, increasing the premium by $63 for the year.  Lori looked into the need to cover the contents of the shed.  They are covered under Personal Property.  The shed has been added to the policy at a cost of $36 per year.
Purchase of interior cameras was discussed.  A proposal was presented to purchase 4 cameras for $90 plus installation costs.  The cameras are compatible with our current system.  The camera placement would be one facing the entryway, one facing the south side of the library, one facing the north side of the library and the fourth camera would be a spare.  A motion was made by Cherie Brittin to accept this proposal.  The motion was seconded by Christi Baker.  The vote was unanimous, 7-0.
Having no other business, a motion was made by Susan Westray, seconded by Amanda Walters to adjourn. The vote was 7-0. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:36 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Sandra J. Sanders, Secretary
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